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My heartfelt thanks also to the women who shared their stories and experiences in the 
‘VictimA’ video-documentary. Especially I would like to salute Ms. Irene Villa for her resilience 
and optimism expressed today during the discussion. I am really impressed and admired by her 
very strong message.  
 
This film is a moving and powerful reminder about the need to ensure that the voices of victims 
are always heard and never forgotten.  
 
Dear Colleagues,  
 
While we will meet in Málaga next year to continue and deepen this productive exchange of 
views, I would like to draw some preliminary conclusions from our discussion.  
First, respect for human rights and the rule of law is a central and vital component of our united 
front against terrorism. 
 
Nothing can justify terrorism. Terrorism is, fundamentally, an attack on human rights and the 
principles upon which the United Nations was established 75 years ago and remains firmly 
based.  
 
Our collective efforts against terrorism can simply not succeed if they undermine human rights 
and the rule of law. The United Nations Global Counter-Terrorism Strategy stresses that 
counter-
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Office will organize later this year the first-ever United Nations Global Congress for Victims of 
Terrorism which offers a critical opportunity to translate our solidarity with victims into 
concrete actions. 
 
Excellencies, 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
More than just a one-off event, this dialogue is part of an ongoing process that has included the 
active participation and contribution of civil society from the onset of the series of high-level 
and regional conferences organized by UNOCT. 
 
I look forward to future opportunities to continue this productive exchange of views, in 
particular during the Second Counter-Terrorism Week, the first Global Congress for Victims, and 
the Málaga Conference. I strongly encourage you to join us and to participate actively in these 
important events.  
In the meantime, I hope that our discussions during the past two days have helped inform the 
ongoing negotiations among Member States for the review of the Global Counter-Terrorism 
Strategy, ably facilitated by the Permanent Representatives of Oman and Spain to the United 
Nations, Ambassador Al-Hassan and Ambassador Santos-Maraver. 
 
We look forward to a strong and consensus-based outcome, to provide a clear and action-
oriented roadmap for an inclusive and reinvigorated multilateral approach to preventing and 
countering terrorism. 
 
I thank you.  
 
 


